
District 21 April Business Meeting - April 23rd 2023 

Attendees - Rebecca, Haus, Brian, Dawn, Justin 

Traditions - Read by Haus 

Secretaries Report - Justin - Motion to approve by Dawn, Rebecca 2nd.  All approve. 

Treasurer’s Report - Dawn -  

Beginning balance $2000.63 

$162.04 check to Brian for area expenses. 

$200 Donation from Seeking Solutions. 

Ending balance - $2038.59 

Motion to approve by Brian, 2nd by Rebecca.  All approve. 

Intergroup Report - Brian -  

11 in attendance 
Treasury Report: Presented by Brandy to the group. 

● Balance: $11, 269.51 
● Contributions: $1075.00 
● Disbursements: $1,519.42 
● Checkbook balance as of: March 29, 2023-$11,615.86 
● Available after budgeted items $5,371.57. 

Corrections Committee – Bill O. Balance $128.76 hasn’t been a lot going on. Ongoing meeting 
in the Nebr. State Penn. In order to make corrections committee work we need more volunteers 
according to Bill.  Criminal history—more than 3 years ago would be accepted; Bill did say that 
sometimes 18 months is acceptable. It is possible to take inmates from CCCL to an outside 
meeting. Next meeting is Tuesday, April 4th at the Meeting place. 

Treatment:   Chalice met on 03/22 at S street. Chair of treatment committee has come up on her 
two years and is stepping down. Committee is looking for new chair Balance $30.68. Discussing 
workshop. Details will be clarified at the next meeting which is on the 3rd Wed of the month at 
the Meeting Place.  New members needed. 

Hotline: Jerry shared that they have had 22 calls in March; all have been for information or to 
leave a message for Central Office. No one has asked to speak with a volunteer. 

PICPC: No one present 

Special Events: Steve S. reported for Special Events. New flyers out because the previous one 
was inaccurate. April 16th @ 11:00.   9th and Van Dorn lunch at noon meeting at 1:00. Lake day 
will be at Wildwood Lake again on Memorial Day weekend. Happy Campers will be involved as 
well. The treasurer is now Chantel.  All requests will be through her. Chantel is asking to share 
Intergroup EIN in reference to getting special events a bank account, but Charlie stated that it is 
not a good idea to share the EIN. 



Website: Charlie Things have been quiet. Two flyers were posted: Easter and St. Patrick’s Day. 

District 3: Steve S. Steve is the treasurer; met this month with 5 people. Four attended the 
District Conference. Will host the Founder’s Day special - June 10th at the Meeting Place 
speakers at 2:00 and 3:00 and ice cream at 4:00. 

District 21: Shared by Brian. 

District 22: Not present. 

District 29: Not present. 

Old business: Contributing to Lincoln Roundup - Intergroup is not opposed to the event, 
however, does not contribute 7th Tradition funds to an event such as this because it is not an AA 
event. 

Our group has expressed concern once again about the amount of money that is being held by 

Intergroup.  We have asked Brian to bring these concerns to the next Intergroup meeting. 

Alt DCM Report - Brian -  

Area 41 Recap - District 21 had 2 GSR’s and an Alt GSR in addition to Brian in attendance.  

Saturday morning was GSC voting items recap.  Brian attended the corrections committee.  

Corrections workshop August 19th!  Saturday afternoon was committee reports.  A long 

conversation was held about the issues happening at GSO.   

2 Voting Items - Moving up the presentation of the budget - Passed 

Motion to not hold this year’s reunion - Failed - An ad hoc committee is going to reassess the 

programming and format for the reunion going forward. 

Group Reports -  

Spiritual Actions - Averaging 15-20 people in attendance.  Just had our quarterly speaker 

meeting and business meeting.  Next week we will not be able to meet at Southview Baptist, so 

we will meet at Van Dorn Park weather permitting.  Our backup plan for bad weather is to meet 

at the HiWay Diner.  Next weekend we will be having our grill out and movie event in Ashland 

with the Ashland Tuesday Night Step Meeting.  The group voted to give $100 to the Lincoln 

Roundup. 

Women’s Circle of Friends - Rebecca - Still meeting at Watkins building.  40-45 weekly average 

attendance.  Independence Center brings women over to attend, so there are a lot of 

newcomers at all times.  Many continue to attend after their stay in treatment. 

Young People’s - Haus - 80 people estimated in attendance weekly.  Business meeting 

attendance is 15-20.  Last week of every month is a speaker meeting.  All other weeks are done 

with a chip drawing format.  There are a lot of members who are interested in service, service 

structure, and involvement.  Haus gave us a brief rundown of the meeting format and the 

service structure involvement for the meeting. 

Seeking Solutions - Brian - Around 50 average attendance.  Still working through group 

inventory.  Getting a lot of good feedback from group members.    



Old Business - 

Unity Picnic - Dawn has reserved the shelter at Van Dorn Park on Sunday July 30th.  We have 

the shelter that day from 10:00 am until 1:30 pm.  Dawn has suggested that we begin making a 

flier before we meet next month so we can start getting the word out.  We will talk to Mike and 

see if he is willing to grill for the event like he has in years past.  

Grapevine Workshop - Dawn attended the workshop in Omaha and does not think we could get 

a similar workshop pulled off in time this year, in addition to the GSR workshop that we will be 

doing this year.  She said that the Omaha workshop did a great job with the workshop!  Dawn 

discussed having a subcommittee for the Grapevine workshop as we look forward towards 

putting one on in Lincoln. 

New Business - None 

Other Items - None 

Motion To Adjourn - Made by Brian.  2nd by Dawn.  Meeting closed at 5:41 pm 


